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This PHN clarifies DHCD policy regarding transfers requested as part of a request for reasonable 

accommodation/modification.  

 

DHCD reminds LHAs that they are prohibited from discriminating against persons with 

disabilities and have affirmative obligations to provide equal opportunities for persons with 

disabilities in LHA housing and related programs, services, and activities. For additional 

information on LHA obligations to persons with disabilities, see PHN 2011-13 and PHN 2021-17. 

 

LHAs should, as far as practical, treat all transfers approved as part of an approved request for 

reasonable accommodation/modification as Transfers for Administrative Reasons pursuant to 

760 CMR 5.03. Doing so will allow LHAs to prioritize reasonable accommodation requests, in 

accordance with Fair Housing Law, to best serve the LHA’s residents with disabilities.  
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Need to Know: Transfer requests supported by an approved request for reasonable 

accommodation/modification should, as far as practical, be treated by the LHA as Transfers 

for Administrative Reasons.  

https://www.mass.gov/files/documents/2017/11/06/11-13.pdf
https://www.mass.gov/doc/phn-2021-17-reasonable-accommodation-policy/download
https://www.mass.gov/doc/760-cmr-5-eligibility-and-selection-criteria/download

